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Cloverfields Community Crab Feast ...

Was a great success this year.  Everyone seemed to enjoy themselves. Plenty of food and crabs. Great people, 
what more could you ask for?

We would like to thank the following vendors for providing gift cards for prizes:  Papa Johns, Dominos Pizza, 
Classic Pizza, Harris Crab House, Big Bats, Farmer Johns, Lowes, AMJ, GP66, and the CPOA Swim Team.

Love Point Deli for providing 1/2 keg of beer.

Holiday Season

Please have a safe and enjoyable holiday season.

General Membership meeting was held on September 15, 2013.  According to the by-laws we need 15 people to 
attend to have a meeting.  Unfortunately we did not meet this quota.  The Agenda for the September 2013 meet-
ing will be held in April 2014.  You should be ashamed of yoursleves.  We have almost a 1,000 homes in this 
community and we can’t even hold a general membership meeting.  What’s up with that!  Please in the future 
try to attend the general membership meetings.  This is your community and you should have a say!
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CLOVERFIELDS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

September 10, 2013
7:30 pm

MEETING MINUTES
ATTENDEES:

Bob Morelli (President)
Jim Dipietro (1st Vice President)
Courtney Chambliss (2nd Vice President)
Meg Walsh (Treasurer) 
Andy Hanas (Recording Secretary)
Cindy Koene (Corresponding Secretary)
Jay Herbert (Member-At-Large III)
Kevin Finney (Member-At-Large IV)
Patrick McNeally
1 Community Member

I	 OPENING REMARKS/REVIEW OF MINUTES/APPROVAL:
OPENING: Bob opened the Meeting at 7:31 pm.
REVIEW OF MINUTES: Andy said the 8/13/13 Board Meeting Minutes were e-mailed to all the Board Members. He said he received one comment which he 
revised.  “Motion made to approve the 8/13/13 Board Meeting Minutes as revised.”  Motion passed 7-0-0.  

II	 OLD BUSINESS:
EXTRA SECURITY CONTRACT: Bob gave Andy the signed Extra Security Contract, and said there is a new provision that the Sheriff’s Office has to bill 
CPOA before the end of the fiscal year.
MARINA SIGN: Bob said the vandalized Marina Sign has been repaired and that the youth responsible gave Courtney an apology letter, which was given to 
Andy to file.  Court said the youth paid for the letters, painted and installed them on the sign.
NOISE COMPLAINT: Bob said he sent a letter to the home of the dirt bike rider and has not heard any recent complaints form the owner who complained of 
the noise.
CRIME WATCH: No attendees from the Sheriff‘s Department.
CRABFEAST: Bob gave Andy the liquor and gaming permits for the Crabfeast.  Jim volunteered to get the supplies from Sam’s Club.  Bob said he bought crab 
knives and mallets.  Courtney said she is getting the paper and seasoning.
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING: Bob reminded the Board that the General Membership Meeting is scheduled for 9/15/13 at 2:00 pm, the day after 
the Crabfeast.

III           OFFICER/COMMITTEE REPORTS:
1st Vice President: CONSTRUCTION REVIEW COMMITTEE: Jim said he reviewed a request for a house on an irregular shaped lot Monroe Manor on a 

curve on the road.  He said the proposed house will be 80 feet off the roadway and there are homes behind it on either side.  Jim said the plan meets all 
County requirements.

2nd Vice President: POOL: Court said the Pool will close after the Crabfeast.  She said she received a request from an owner on Kimberly Way to place deck 
boards on the old bridge at the pump house.  Bob said we need to see a plan for the Board to decide.  She also said the ditch under it is overgrown and 
needs to be cut.  Bob said he would find out who owns the ditch and bridge.    

Treasurer: Meg handed out Financial Statements ending 8/31/13.  She said she is waiting on getting information on the see-saw replacement.  Meg also 
informed the Board that she will no longer be able to provide Treasurer duties and said she would like to take a year off and maybe come back as a 
Member-At-Large.  The Board thanked Meg for her hard work.

Financial Recorder: Lisa not present, no report.  Bob said Lisa has agreed to continue as Financial Recorder.
Corresponding Secretary: Cindy said that the Crabfeast and Crime Watch info is on the website.  She said there have no hits on the Crime Watch call for 

volunteers.  Cindy said she has been getting requests for due payments, and has been referring them to Lisa.
Member-At-Large I: Russ not present, no report.
Member-At-Large II: Beth not present, no report.
Member-At-Large III: BEACH: Jay said he will remove the Nettle Net in the next few weeks, weather permitting.  He also said he has been getting promises 

to hook up the security cameras, but they don‘t show up to do the work.  The Board said a proposal from a private contractor is needed.
Member-At-Large IV: MARINA: Kevin said he is going to re-vamp the boat ramp/trailer sticker system to cut down on fraud.  He believes people are buying 

replacement stickers for $5 and giving them away.  He also mentioned that he has plywood and insulation for the shed.  A property owner complained 
that the shed is an eyesore.  Jay responded that it was temporary and will be removed once the new Clubhouse is built.

Recording Secretary: Andy gave Bob a letter to sign thanking Tyler McLean for his Eagle Scout project constructing benches, a table and trash bins for the 
horseshoe pits.  Andy said the project is greatly appreciated. 

IV	 NEW BUSINESS:
	 FOUR SEASONS: Patrick McNeally gave a presentation to the Board on the revised plan for the Hovnanian’s Four Seasons development at Castle Marina 

Road.  He said the revised plan has a new house density of 1,079 units and that the circle leading into the development will be dualized to help move traffic.  A 
Board Member asked if this is the only access into the site, and Mr. McNeally said there will be one more gated entrance at Ackerman but only for emergency 
situations.  He said they are looking into donating the Davidson and Tanner parcels to the County, but that they will need to make them recreational areas.  Mr. 
McNeally said that the Maryland Board of Public Works still needs to approve the Wetlands License.  He also mentioned that there will be a public 
informational meeting at the Kent Island High School on 9/17/13.

	 FIREWORKS: Bob said he got 2 phone calls complaining about fireworks.  He said he told them to call the police.
	 BOARD MEMBER TWINS: Bob said Beth has twins and all are doing fine.  The Board agreed to send them a gift card.
	
V	 ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 9:04 pm.
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CLOVERFIELDS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

August 13, 2013
7:30 pm

MEETING MINUTES
ATTENDEES:

Bob Morelli (President), Jim Dipietro (1st Vice President), Courtney Chambliss (2nd Vice President) arrived at 7:38 pm, Meg Walsh (Treasurer) 
Andy Hanas (Recording Secretary), Cindy Koene (Corresponding Secretary), Russ Shallue (Member-At-Large II), Lt. John Heddinger, 
Sgt. Duke Johnson, and 2 Community Members

I	 OPENING REMARKS/REVIEW OF MINUTES/APPROVAL:
OPENING: Bob opened the Meeting at 7:35 pm.
REVIEW OF MINUTES: Andy said the 7/9/13 Board Meeting Minutes were e-mailed to all the Board Members. He said he received three 
comments which he revised.  “Motion made to approve the 7/9/13 Board Meeting Minutes as revised.”  Motion passed 5-0-0.  

II	 OLD BUSINESS:
NOISE COMPLAINT: Sgt. Johnson said he attended the Board Meeting to discuss the noise complaint regarding a dirt bike in Cloverfields.  
Duke said there is no noise ordinance in Queen Anne’s County.  He said he wrote a request many years ago for such an ordinance, but the 
County did not act on it.  Sgt. Johnson said that there is a State law on noise enforced by the Maryland Department of the Environment 
(MDE).  Bob said he spoke with the owner and asked her to come to the Board Meeting to discuss with the Sheriff’s deputies.   Sgt. Johnson 
said he will visit the dirt bike owner and the owner who complained to try to get a dialog started between them.  He also said that if the dirt 
bike owner does not cooperate, then MDE should be called and they will meter the noise to see if it is within the law limits.  He read the a 
copy of the COMAR 26.02.03.02 Environmental Noise Standards.
CRIME WATCH: Lt. Heddinger said there were 3 incidents in Cloverfields over the last month that generated reports.   He said there was a 
vehicle accident on Old Love Point Road and Larch today.  Sgt. Johnson said he caught some non-resident youth on the Beach and sent them 
away.  He said other than these minor incidents, Cloverfields is a very safe community with little crime activity.  Andy said he heard that a 
woman‘s car got egged on his street, and Courtney said she heard more cars were egged.
CRABFEAST: Bob said he is working on contracting the crabs, and said he will get the gambling and alcohol permits.  Bob said that Farmer 
John said he will donate the corn.
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING: Bob reminded the Board that the General Membership Meeting is scheduled for 9/15/13 at 2:00 pm, 
the day after the Crabfeast.

III           OFFICER/COMMITTEE REPORTS:
1st Vice President: CONSTRUCTION REVIEW COMMITTEE: Jim said he invited an owner to the meeting who is asking for a fence 

variance.  The owner showed pictures of her situation with her neighbors on her PC.  She asked to erect a fence against a fence, and to 
erect a fence beyond the front corner of her house along her driveway.  The Board allowed the fence against a fence as long as there is 
a gap at the bottom high enough to trim grass, and allowed the fence to go beyond the back corner of her house but only up to the front 
corner. 

2nd Vice President: POOL: Court asked to keep the Pool open for the Crabfeast.  BEACH: Court said the lifeguard stand at the Beach needs 
some repairs.  She also said the juveniles who damaged the Marina sign were referred to Juvenile Services and will need to do restitution.  
She said the parents want them to repair and paint the sign and asked for Board approval.  The Board agreed as long as the work is done 
in a professional manner, and is completed within 2 weeks.  If not, then the Board will appeal the case to Juvenile Services.  

Treasurer: Meg handed out Financial Statements ending 7/31/13.  She said she is helping Beth with picking out another playground apparatus 
to replace the see-saw.

Financial Recorder: Lisa not present, no report.  Bob said 95% of the dues have been paid to date.
Corresponding Secretary: Cindy said that the website is doing well, and that she made several responses to inquiries.  Cindy said the Crime 

Watch ad is on line, but has not received any activity on it.
Member-At-Large I: Russ said he received a call from an owner that his screened porch got shot with a 22, and that he reported it to the police.
Member-At-Large II: Vacant.
Member-At-Large III: Jay not present, no report.
Member-At-Large IV: Kevin not present, no report.
Recording Secretary: Andy said Tyler McLean completed his Eagle Scout project by constructing benches and a table for the horseshoe pits.  

He said the men are very happy and told me to thank him for a job well done. 

IV	 NEW BUSINESS:
	 BEACH: Bob said Lisa inquired about getting another grill for the Beach, but Bob said that Jay told him he is against it because the grills that 

are there are constantly being trashed and he does not want to always clean another one.  Cindy said she received an e-mail about a big snake 
at the Beach.  Russ said he thinks it is a water moccasin.  

	 GRASS VIOLATIONS: Bob said he spoke with the new inspector who will work with us on dealing with high grass violators.	

V	 ADJOURNMENT:
Meeting adjourned at 8:56 pm.
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CLOVERFIELDS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

July 9, 2013
7:30 pm

MEETING MINUTES
ATTENDEES:

Bob Morelli (President)
Courtney Chambliss (2nd Vice President)
Meg Walsh (Treasurer) 
Andy Hanas (Recording Secretary)
Cindy Koene (Corresponding Secretary)
Jay Herbert (Member-At-Large III)
Sgt. Stouffer
1 Community Member

I	 OPENING REMARKS/REVIEW OF MINUTES/APPROVAL:
OPENING: Bob opened the Meeting at 7:31 pm.
REVIEW OF MINUTES: Andy said the 6/11/13 Board Meeting Minutes were e-mailed to all the Board Members. He said he received no 
comments.  “Motion made to approve the 6/11/13 Board Meeting Minutes as written.”  Motion passed 5-0-0.  

II	 OLD BUSINESS:
CRIME WATCH: Sgt. Stouffer said Lt. Heddinger asked him to attend the Board Meeting.  He said there were 4 incidents in Cloverfields 
that generated reports.  Bob said he was not getting complaints about crime activity lately.  Sgt. Stouffer said the Sheriff’s deputies have been 
conducting radar assignments in the Community.  He also mentioned that local pawn shops are in a State RAPD system which keeps an eye 
on stolen merchandise and requires them to ID people who pawn jewelry and precious metals.
4TH OF JULY BEACH PARTY: Bob said the Beach Party went well and $330 in guest fees and $190 in raffle money was collected to offset 
costs of the Party.  He said The Crime Watch table that was set up for volunteer sign-ups which was requested by the new Crime Watch 
recruiters was never occupied by them.
CRABFEAST: Bob said the tickets for the Crabfeast have been printed, and that it will be held on Saturday, September14 at 2:00 to 5:00 pm, 
and will cost $30 in advance and $35 at the door for adults.
NEWSLETTER: Bob said the next Newsletter is close to being printed.  He said the Crime Watch info will be in the Newsletter.

III           OFFICER/COMMITTEE REPORTS:
1st Vice President: Jim not present, no report. 
2nd Vice President: POOL: Court said the guest fees have been down this summer with all the rain.  SWIM TEAM: Court said the Swim Team 

has been very busy with Swim Meets this summer. 
Treasurer: Meg handed out Financial Statements ending 6/30/13.
Financial Recorder: Lisa not present, no report.  Bob said 95% of the dues have been paid to date.
Corresponding Secretary: Cindy said that she received the following complaints on the website: unable to get a boat sticker (boat did not 

belong to the CPOA resident); unable to get Pool passes (not paid residents) and a property with high grass that appears abandoned 
(owner unknown, Bob will check with County records).  Cindy said the re-sale package is now on the website.

Member-At-Large I: Russ present, no report.
Member-At-Large II: Beth not present, no report.
Member-At-Large III: Jay said the Beach Party went great and thanked the volunteers who helped: Tommy Mackrell, Matt Reeder, Charlie 

Shipley, David Chambers, Kim Murphy, Jim, Courtney, Meg, Andy, and Bob for helping make the Party happen.
Member-At-Large IV: Kevin not present, no report.
Recording Secretary: Andy said he will order the beer and ask to secure The Wheel for the Crabfeast. 

IV	 NEW BUSINESS:
	 PLAYGROUND: Bob said a child got hurt on the teeter totter at the Playground.  The Board discussed removing it, but determined it should 

stay unless it is damaged.

	 MARINA: The Board discussed the new items submitted by the Marina Committee regarding the allowance of non-residents to moor their 
boats in the Marina during parties at the Beach; and to allow non-stickered boats/trailers to use the ramp to test ride boats.  The Board voted 
not to allow these 2 items.

	
V	 ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 8:31 pm.
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CLOVERFIELDS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

June 11, 2013
7:30 pm

MEETING MINUTES
ATTENDEES:

Bob Morelli (President)
Courtney Chambliss (2nd Vice President)
Meg Walsh (Treasurer) 
Andy Hanas (Recording Secretary)
Cindy Koene (Corresponding Secretary)
Russ Shallue (Member-At-Large I)
10 Community Members

I	 OPENING REMARKS/REVIEW OF MINUTES/APPROVAL:
OPENING: Bob opened the Meeting at 7:40 pm.
REVIEW OF MINUTES: Andy said the 5/14/13 Board Meeting Minutes were e-mailed to all the Board Members. He said he received no 
comments.  “Motion made to approve the 5/14/13 Board Meeting Minutes as written.”  Motion passed 5-0-0.  

II	 OLD BUSINESS:
CRIME WATCH: A representative from the Sheriff’s Department was not available for this meeting.  A group of Community members 
discussed several incidents that have occurred on their properties involving criminal activity.  They asked the Board if Crime Watch could 
be revitalized in Cloverfields with more volunteers patrolling at night.  The Board endorsed their request, and asked for them to schedule a 
special meeting to discuss in more detail.  The Members asked if the Extra Security could patrol in the middle of the night when incidents are 
occurring.  Bob said he would discuss with the Sheriff.  Security cameras at the Marina and Beach, and installing a gate at the Beach parking 
lot were also discussed.
FENCE VARIANCE: An owner on Kimberly Way asked the Board for a fence variance to extend a new fence to the middle of her house in 
order to shield the view of the debris from her neighbor’s yard.  She said the County has looked at the yard next door and could not help her.  
She showed pictures of the yard and said she submitted a variance request to CRC.  The Board approved the request and granted the variance.
4TH OF JULY BEACH PARTY: Bob said he will get the rolls, Meg said she would get the sodas and waters, and Andy said he secured the DJ 
for the Beach Party on July 6.  Andy said Jim told him that he would get the rest of the stuff from Sam’s Club.

III           OFFICER/COMMITTEE REPORTS:
1.	 1st Vice President: Jim not present, no report. 
2.	 2nd Vice President: POOL: Court said the pumps have been replaced.  She said the ceiling fan in the pavilion needs to be repaired.  

SWIM TEAM: Court said the Swim Team is set and that there will be 5 home meets this summer. 
3.	 Treasurer: Meg handed out Financial Statements ending 5/31/13.
4.	 Financial Recorder: Lisa not present, no report.
5.	 Corresponding Secretary: Cindy said that website is functioning well.
6.	 Member-At-Large I: Russ present, no report.
7.	 Member-At-Large II: Beth not present, no report.
8.	 Member-At-Large III: Jay not present, no report.
9.	 Member-At-Large IV: Kevin not present, no report.
10.	 Recording Secretary: HORSESHOE PITS: Andy said he is still waiting for an update from the Eagle Scout regarding the benches. 

IV	 NEW BUSINESS:
	 DOGS ON BEACH: Bob said he is getting calls regarding dogs on the Beach.  He said the dog area is to the left of the net piling.
	 BEACH GRILL: Bob said the grill at the Beach is broken and needs to be fixed.
	
V	 ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.
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HOLIDAY LIGHT CONTEST

It’s that time of year again...Time to light up Cloverfields!

Judging will occur sometime between December 15th through December 24th
evenings until 10:00 pm - So keep your lights on!

Contest Categories

MOST ORIGINAL
MOST WATTAGE
MOST COLORFUL

MOST TRADITIONAL
BEST DISPLAY

SURPRISE CATEGORY

We would like to wish you and your family all the best this Holiday Season

Merry Christmas and Happy New Years
from CPOA Board of Directors

There will be no breakfast with Santa this year due to the Clubhouse construction.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The CPOA needs your help. This is a community run by 
volunteers which results in low property-association 

dues.   Cloverfields board members are all residents who 
volunteer to work for the greater good of the community. 
Management of the pool, marina, club¬house and crime 
watch is completely run by volunteers. So is the newsletter, 
distribution of passes and community correspondence, and 
the organization of community events. More volunteers are 
needed! Any help is appreciated, even if it’s just spending 
an hour to pick up liter from the beach, spread mulch at the 
playground, or man a keg at the crab feast. 

Call Cindy Koene
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR 2013 - 2014 EVENTS
EVENT DATE

Thanksgiving Day November 28th
Christmas Day December 25th
Community Light Contest December 15th - 24th

2014
New Years Day January 1st
Holiday Contest Winners January/February Newsletter
Easter Egg Hunt April - TBD
Swim Team Sign-ups April - TBD
April General Membership Meeting April 20th (third Sunday of the month)
Clean Up Day April 19th
Memorial Day May 26th
Community Pool Opens May 23rd
Community Yard Sale June 21st
4th of July Community Beach Party July 5th
Labor Day September 1st
Community Pool Closing September - TBD
Community Crab Feast September 20th
September General Membership Meeting September 21st (third Sunday of the month)
The Halloween Parade October - TBD
Thanksgiving Day November 27th
Christmas Day December 25th
Community Light Contest December 14 - 24th

December Is Safe
Toys and Gifts Month

It’s almost gift-buying season, and with so many toys
on the market, it’s more important than ever to be
sure you’re buying safe toys for children. Toy-related
injuries send tens of thousands of children to the
emergency room each year.

Here are some tips for buying safe toys:

• Don’t give toys with small parts to toddlers
and small children.

• Select toys to suit a child’s age, abilities,
skills, and interest level.

• Look for the letters "ASTM," indicating that a
product meets national safety standards.

• Avoid toys with electric heating elements.
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•	               Instructions for Cooking a Turkey
•	                              Prep time: 15 minutes 			                      Cook time: 4 hours 
                                                                                                      INGREDIENTS
•	 .1 turkey, approx. 15 lbs.* •	Juice of a lemon •	Salt and pepper •	Olive oil or melted butter •	1/2 yellow onion, peeled and quartered •	Tops and bottoms of a bunch of celery •	2 carrots •	Parsley •	Sprigs of fresh rosemary, thyme
12-15 lb turkey for 10-12 people 
15-18 lb turkey for 14-16 people 
18-22 lb turkey for 20-22 people
METHOD
1 To start, if the turkey has been refrigerated, bring it to room temperature before cooking. Keep it in its plastic 
wrapping until you are ready to cook it. While in the refrigerator, and or while you are bringing it to room temp, have 
the bird resting in a pan, so that if the plastic covering leaks for any reason, you are confining the juices to the pan. 
If you get a frozen turkey, you will need to defrost it in the refrigerator for several days first. Allow approximately 
5 hours of defrosting for every pound. So, if you have a 15 pound turkey, it will take about 75 hours to defrost it in 
the refrigerator, or around 3 days. Handle a raw turkey with the same amount of caution as when you handle raw 
chicken - use a separate cutting board and utensils to avoid contaminating other foods. Wash your hands with soap 
before touching anything else in the kitchen. Use paper towels to clean up. Remove the neck and giblets (heart, 
gizzard, liver). Use the heart and gizzard for making stock for the stuffing. The neck can be cooked along side the 
turkey or saved for turkey soup. Note that if your turkey comes with a plastic piece holding the legs together, check 
the instructions on the turkey’s package. Most likely you do not need to remove those plastic ties for cooking (unless 
you plan to cook your turkey at a very high temperature). If you remove the plastic ties, you will need to use kitchen 
string to tie the legs together.

2 Preheat the oven to 400 degrees F.

3 Wash out the turkey with water. Pull out any remaining feather stubs in the turkey skin. Pat the turkey dry with 
paper towels. Lather the inside of the cavity with the juice of half a lemon. Take a small handful of salt and rub all 
over the inside of the turkey.

4 In this method of cooking a turkey, we don’t make the stuffing in the turkey because doing so adds too much to 
the cooking time. For flavor, put in inside the turkey a half a yellow onion, peeled and quartered, a bunch of parsley, 
a couple of carrots, and some tops and bottoms of celery. You may need to cap the body cavity with some aluminum 
foil so that the stuffing doesn’t easily fall out. Close up the turkey cavity with either string (not nylon string!) or metal 
skewers. Make sure that the turkey’s legs are tied together, held close to the body, and tie a string around the turkey 
body to hold the wings in close. The neck cavity can be stuffed with parsley and tied closed with thin skewers and 
string.

5 Rub either melted butter or olive oil all over the outside of the turkey. Sprinkle salt generously all over the outside 
of the turkey (or have had it soaking in salt-water brine before starting this process). Sprinkle pepper over the turkey.

6 Place turkey BREAST DOWN on the bottom of a rack over a sturdy roasting pan big enough to catch all the 
drippings. This is the main difference between the way mom makes turkey and everyone else. Cooking the turkey 
breast down means the skin over the breast will not get so brown. However, all of the juices from the cooking 
turkey will fall down into the breast while cooking. And the resulting bird will have the most succulent turkey breast 
imaginable.  Add several sprigs of fresh (if possible) thyme and rosemary to the outside of the turkey.

7 Chop up the turkey giblets (gizzard, heart). Put into a small saucepan, cover with water, add salt. Bring to simmer 
for an hour or so to help make stock for the stuffing.

8 Put the turkey in the oven. Check the cooking directions on the turkey packaging. Gourmet turkeys often don’t take 
as long to cook. With the turkeys mom gets, she recommends cooking time of about 15 minutes for every pound. For 
the 15 lb turkey, start the cooking at 400 F for the first 1/2 hour. Then reduce the heat to 350 F for the next 2 hours. 
Then reduce the heat further to 225 F for the next hour to hour and a half. If you want the breast to be browned as 
well, you can turn the bird over so that the breast is on top, and put it in a 500°F oven or under the broiler for 4-5 
minutes, just enough to brown the breast. Note that if you do this, you will have a higher risk of overcooking the 
turkey breast. Start taking temperature readings with a meat thermometer, inserted deep into the thickest part of the 
turkey breast and thigh, an hour before the turkey should be done. You want a resulting temperature of 175°F for the 
dark meat (thighs and legs) and 165°F for the white meat (breast). The temperature of the bird will continue to rise 
once you take it out of the oven, so take it out when the temperature reading for the thigh is 170°F, and for the breast 
160°F. If you don’t have a meat thermometer, spear the breast with a knife. The turkey juices should be clear, not 
pink.
9 Once you remove the turkey from the oven, let it rest for 15-20 minutes. Turn the turkey breast side up to carve it. 
Website:  http://simplyrecipes.com/recipes/moms_roast_turkey/ 
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DONATE LIFE

Transplantation is one of the most remarkable success stories in the history of medicine.  But despite continuing 
advances in medicine and technology, the need for organs and tissue is vastly greater than what is available for 
transplantation.

More than 100,000 men, women, and children currently need life-saving organ transplants.
Every 10 minutes another name is added tot he national organ transplant waiting list.
An average of 18 people die each day from the lack of available organs for transplantation.
In 2009, there were 8,021 decreased organ donors and 6,610 living organ donors, resulting in 28,465 organ 
transplants.
More than 42,000 grafts were made available for transportation by eye banks within the US.
According to research, 98% of all adults have heard about organ donation and 86% have heard of tissue 
donation.
90% of Americans say they support donation, buy on 30% know the essential steps to take to be as donor.

	
Despite continuing efforts at public education, misconceptions and inaccuracies about donation persist.  Learn 
these facts to help you better understand organ, eye, and tissue donation:

FACT:
Anyone can be a potential donor regardless of age, race, or medical history.

FACT:
All major religions in the US support organ, eye, and tissue donation and see it as the final act of love and gen-
erosity toward others.

FACT:
If you are sick or injured and admitted tot he hospital, the hospital’s number-one priority is to save your life.  
Organ, eye, and tissue donation can be considered only after you are deceased.

FACT:
When you are on the waiting list for an organ, what really counts is the severity of your illness, time spent wait-
ing, blood, type, and other important medical information, not your financial status or celebrity status.

FACT: 
An open-casket funeral is possible for organ, eye, and tissue donors.  Through the entire donation process, the 
body is treated with care, respect, and dignity.

FACT:
There is no cost to the donor or their family for organ or tissue donation.

Transplantation gives hope to thousands of people with organ failure and provides many others with active and 
renewed lives.  Become a donor today be indicating your wishes on your driver’s license or state IS when you 
apply for or renew it, or sign up online at www.donatelife.net/CommitToDonation.

Derived from the Donate Life America Website, www.donatelife.net.



Advertise in the Cloverfields Chronicle
Business Card $25

1/4 Page $40
1/2 Page $60

Full Page $90 (size:  7 1/2 x 10)

The Cloverfields Chronicle is published on or about the 1st of the month per the discretion 
of the Board of Directors.  Artwork is due the 15th of the month prior to publication

Send electronic files to cloverfieldsnewsletter@yahoo.com (this is the preferred method).

Hard copy artwork can be delivered to 940 Kimberly Way, Stevensville, MD  21666

PLEASE SEND ADS IN PDF, JPEG, OR EPS FORMAT
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CPOA CONTACT NUMBERS
Bob Morelli President 410-643-7488 General Issues

Jim DiPietro 1st Vice President 410-643-9969 Grounds and Building Permits, CRC, & 
Legal

Courtney Chambliss 2nd Vice President 410-643-7739 Pool, IDs, Women’s Association,          
Children’s Events, Swim Team

Cindy Koene Corresponding Secretary 410-991-8990 Volunteers & Website

Andy Hanas Recording Secretary    410-604-3885 Clubhouse

Jeanette Meinhardt Treasurer CPOA Finances & Title Transfer 

Lisa Cunningham Financial Recorder lisac@atlanticbb.
net

Billing Issue & Car Permits

Russ Shallue Member-At-Large I 410-490-9130 Crime Watch

Beth Youts Member-At-Large II 443-249-3466 Playground

Jay Herbert Member-At-Large III 443-786-6436 Beach Issues

Kevin Finney Member-At-Large IV 410-643-6322 Marina Cameras & Electrical Work, Boat 
Stickers, Rentals, & Slip Waiting List

Terry Finney Newsletter Editor & 
Marina

410-643-6322 CPOA Newsletter Production & Ads, 
Marina Yearly Rentals, Boat Stickers

Send Newsletter Items To:  CPOAFinney@gmail.com
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NOVEMBER IS AMERICAN DIABETES MONTH

Type 2 diabetes used to be known as adult-onset diabeters, but unfortunately, the disease isn’t limited to adults 
anymore.  With child obesity rates climbing, diabetes is becoming more prevalent in children as well.

In general, those with type 2 diabetes have abnormally high levels of circulating glucose (blood sugar) because 
either their pancreases produce too little insulin or their bodies are resistant to insulin that is produced.  Like 
adults with type 2 diabetes, children with the condition are at increased risk for serious health problems later in 
life, such as heart disease, kidney disease, and blindness.

Obesity is a trigger for diabetes, so urge your children to be physically active, and pay close attention to their 
hunger cues.
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 Happy Thanksgiving from CPOA Board


	September-December 2013

